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Hello readers! 

Here’s class 5 again with another fantastic series of articles to keep 

you up to date with just a few of the activities the children get up 

to here at the primary school. 

Enjoy the read. 

 

 

 



 

 

ARTICLE 2- GROUP 2 

The Chess Project 

For eight Thursdays, class: 3, 4 and 5 learned to play chess. 

Our teacher Andrea inspired us to play this game.Andrea used a simple method of 

learning. The first lesson explained how the pieces move on the board. 

And the Ukranian girls learned too. They like it a lot, first they didn’t know how to 

play, but when they saw how to play they learned. When the course finished before 

the Christmas vacation, we were sad. Some pupils didn’t like it but we did! 

Thank you for the attention. 

GROUP: 2 

Names: Alberto, Yana, Nicola D.M, Valentina, Rebecca. 

 

Article 2 - GROUP 1  

The Christmas Vigil - 2022 
We performed the Christmas vigil at our primary school on Tuesday 13th of 

December. In this Christmas vigil we sang a lot of songs about Christmas. This vigil 

was in the theatre of the school. We did this Christmas vigil because it is an tradition 

of our school. Every class sang a different song. This vigil was very beautiful because 

we also read and performed an animated nativity story. It was also exciting for 

everyone, parents included. At the end we sang a song together with all the classes of 

the primary school. The name of the final song was Merry, Merry Christmas. 

Lorenzo, Miriam Sara, Diletta, Andrea 

 



 

 

Article 2 – Group 3 

                               WORLD CHILDREN’S DAY 

On November 20th, 2022 it was World Children’s Day. Classes 3, 4 and 5 started a 

new project about children’s rights. Every class made a little piece of a big poster. 

Everyone wrote a right or drew a picture. Here are some of the rights the children 

wrote: 

Life: the right to be alive and to have a healthy life. 

Food and Clean Water: the right to have good nutrition and good water to drink. 

Religion: the children have the right to profess their own religion. 

Play: the right to have time to play. 

You can see the poster in the picture.  

 

 

 

Our school, La Salle International Campus decided to do this project to explain that 

children’s rights in the world are very important and must be respected.  

We liked this project because it’s very interesting.  

Mattia, Lavinia, Daria, Enrico and Diego 

 



 

ARTICLE 2 - GROUP 4 
 

                                             UPDATE:  GREEN TEAM 
 

The update of the Green Team is a very important thing for the school and the 
environment, because we can see our progress: the pupils of the school leave less 
rubbish, and live together in a more respectful way. The director substituted the bins 
outside from one to tree bins: plastic, paper and non - recyclable (the organic bins 
are in class). The Green Team has two members for each class. They change members 
every week. The Green Team intervenes when they see people who don’t recycle 
their waste or put it in the correct bin. They also check if lights and projectors are 
switched off. The Green Team is recognised by their pectoral, a vest with the green 
team logo. The Green Team is a fantastic idea. 
 
Jenny, Gabriele, Antonio, Nicholas, Nicola N.L  
  

 

                          

   


